Newsletter Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V.



Hello dear friends,

The Bodenseeheim greets you with the opening words of a poem by Mary Baker Eddy

Wild spirit of song — midst the zephyrs at play

In bowers of beauty, — I bend to they lay

Retrospection and Introspection Page 17

Allow yourself to be whisked away on the wings of the free spirit to us at the Bodenseeheim!



There are many new and exciting things to discover here.



April, the new *Säntisblick* seminar room/library will be available to our guests for individual study during their stay. In a peaceful atmosphere, with an incomparable view of the lake and mountains, you can immerse yourself undisturbed into the books in the library, gather new knowledge, and strengthen your understanding.



Newsletter Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V.

If you are a music enthusiast, you will enjoy the grand piano that is at your disposal. You can thus entertain other guests with your playing as well. We are also considering holding small concerts sometime in the future.

In the built-in kitchenette, you may prepare your own tea or coffee.



Our *Rebgarten* apartments are fully operational; i.e., they are available for self-catering use at any time. Barbara, our home manager, and Zanetta, our housekeeper, look forward to welcoming you.



With the newly designed paths, all the facilities are easily accessible to all guests, with or without assistance.





On the west side of the main building, the old seminar and TV room are being converted into a spacious 2-room apartment *Garden Apartment* and designed to be barrier-free.

On the 1st and 2nd floor of the west side of the home, 2 lovely apartments are being created out of 2 smaller bedrooms. Each will have a kitchenette and a west-facing balcony.

These residential units are intended for permanent and long-term residents. All

Newsletter Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V.

other rooms have, by and large, remained unchanged.

On the ground floor of the main house the lounge will have a door facing south towards the lake. Entrances to the dining area will be generously extended. Furthermore, the tearoom will have access to the newly built terrace.

Currently the lounge, dining area, and tearoom are one big construction site.

The home's management, the board, and our architect are confident that by the time the general membership meets on April 15, the work will have progressed to the point where you, dear friends, will be able to get an idea of what it will look like one day.

All operations at the *Bodenseeheim* should be fully up and running again by the time the first seminar is held. We look forward to welcoming and indulging you with our exciting program in a newly designed setting.

Have we roused your curiosity? Should you have any questions, please contact our management. We are there for you.

Let's meet again at Lake Constance.

Concerning this Newsletter

You are welcome to share this Newsletter with other interested Christian Scientists and their friends. Should you know of anyone who would like to receive the Newsletter directly please contact our clerk who will be happy to oblige.

Should you wish to unsubscribe from the Newsletter please send the clerk@bodenseeheim.de a brief email

requesting to be removed from the list. (Please, find other contact details at the end of this newsletter)



Imprint:

Publisher: Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e. V. Editorial and Design: Klaus Kreuzer. Photos: © 2023: Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e. V.

Many thanks to all who have enriched this newsletter with their contributions.

This Newsletter was produced with ApacheTM FOP (Formatting Objects Processor) Version 2.7: 2023-02-28 23:05:30

Contact Details

Address: Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V. Obstgut Faust 2 DE-88719 Stetten bei Meersburg Telephone: +49-7532-4303-0 Telefax: +49-7532-4303-33 Management: Barbara Robinson email: management@bodenseeheim.de Internet: bodenseeheim.de/en The Board: Chairperson: Ursula Wappler, 🛂 Deputy Chairperson: Christiane Morel, Clerk: Klaus Kreuzer, Treasurer: Hannelore Bäcker, Assessor: Jürgen Vogt, email: boardofdirectors@bodenseeheim.de Bank connection for Germany: BODENSEEHEIM CHRIST.WISS.EV SPARKASSE SALEM - HEILIGENBERG IBAN: DE07 6905 1725 0002 0161 60 BIC: SOLADES1SAL Bank connection for Switzerland: Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler DE-Stetten Account number: 89-843829-9 PostFinance IBAN: CH97 0900 0000 8984 3829 9 BIC: POFICHBEXXX